
Brain Drain  

51. 	Heads of Government acknowledged the concern 

expressed over the problems associated with the 

Brain Drain and agreed that there was an urgentneed 

for practical measures to reduce these difficulties 

being experienced. The specific proposal for the establishment 

of a volunteer corps was considered and the Secretary-General 

was asked to undertake a detailed study for the consideration 

of Commonwealth Governments. 

Women in Public Affairs  

52. 	While recognising that there was increasing 

participation by women in the national affairs of 

many Commonwealth countries, Heads of Government emphasized 

the need to focus greater attention on the rights of women 

to ensure the availability of opportunities for them 

to participate on a basis of full equality in the political, 

economic, social and cultural activities of their countries. 

As far as possible existing and future Commonwealth programmes 

should take into account the needs and aspirations of women 

and genuine efforts should be made to provide for their 

full participation in national and international affairs. 

Commonwealth Foundation  

53. 	Heads of Government expressed appreciation of the 

achievements and progress of the Commonwealth Foundation which 

they regarded as having an important role to play in strengthening 
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